
 

 

Udny Community Council Meeting 

To be held on Thursday 21st March 2019 

At 7:30pm. In Udny Green Primary School 

Agenda  

 
 

 

1. Police Report –  

 

2. Apologies.  

 

3. Approval of February minutes.  

 

4. Declaration of Members' Interest 

 

5. New items ….  

- PAS report. ‘Main Issues report’ required before deadline of 8th April. 

- Community Council Networking Event 28th September. Topic submission has 30th April 

deadline (reply to Kasia Balina) (developer obligations) 

- Update from Garth from Community Participation event of 9th March. 

 

6. Update of Items discussed at Previous meeting 

a. Road Safety Issues      

b. Udny Green Memorial Hall 

c. Udny Green  

d. Pitmedden  

e. Community Turbine 

f. Community Trust 

g. Amenities Trust 

h. Paths Project –   

i. Speed Indicator signs  

j. Udny Website.--  

k. Finance…Internet banking  

l. Pitmedden ‘New’ Street Lighting  

m. Hattoncrook Defib situation. 

 

7. Planning Applications 

???? 

 

8. Notable Items sent by e-mail 

- UCC Insurance. Liability, Theft or damage cover commences 1st April, invoice shall be sent 

to Aberdeenshire council. 

- Police Survey …..  Posted on Website & mailed to UCC. Closed on 18th March 2019. 

- Fireworks consultation. Scottish Government program. Posted on Website Closes 13th May 

2019.  

- Doors open day. Submissions for potential historical points of interest. Reply by 21st March 

(initial review determined no specific interest other than possible inclusion of Udny Green 

Church). 

- Aberdeenshire Local Access Forum (ALOAF) – vacancies. Information passed to Steve 

Bagley who shall address with Paths Group seeking volunteers. 

- Unauthorised works at land to South of A920 Pitmedden to Ellon road across from 

Coulliehare, Udny, Ellon. Site visits have been concluded and no breach found. Initial 



 

 

resident who alerted UCC has been updated and requested to advise if any changes occur 

such as Pipework, Drainage or Cables being laid. SEPA has been contacted on advise from 

Aberdeenshire Planning office, that there may be a requirement for ‘paragraph 19 
certificate’.  Awaiting their response. 

- Cllr Hassans CC report.   Email of 17th March. Copy to CC members 

 

- AOCB. Community resilience groups, unable to attend due to date conflict. At February meeting, based on 

periodic blockage of culverts and flooding of the Bronie it was suggested this should be considered at our 

next monthly meeting. We were advised of an existing Flood alarm system provided by Aberdeenshire 

council. This apparently consists of a monitoring system (camera) of culverts in Pitmedden. Should the 

waters appear to be rising rapidly an alarm is raised by the monitoring station alerting the relevant 

services.  Further Action ? 

 

 

Next Meeting       April 18th 2019 Pitmedden Primary School, 7:30 pm 

 


